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Friday 15th March 2024 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Re: Anti-Social Behaviour on Maryon Grove 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to bring to your attention a matter of concern 

regarding recent incidents of anti-social behaviour around the school grounds, particularly 

at the bottom of Woodhill where Lyford Street meets Maryon Grove, adjacent to the 

construction site. 

In recent weeks, there have been reports of disruptive activities and inappropriate 

behavior occurring in this area. As the safety and well-being of our students are of 

paramount importance, I feel it is imperative to address this issue promptly and 

collaboratively. 

To mitigate any potential risks, I urge families to remain vigilant and to encourage children 

who walk home alone to do so accompanied by friends or in groups. This simple 

precaution can significantly enhance their safety and provide reassurance during their 

commute.  

Furthermore, I want to reassure you that as Headteacher, I have taken proactive measures 

to address these concerns. I have been in contact with the local authorities, and the police 

are aware of our apprehensions. They are committed to monitoring the situation closely 

and taking appropriate action as necessary. 

Our school community's collective effort is crucial in fostering a safe and secure 

environment for all our students. I encourage open communication and collaboration 

between school staff, parents, and students to uphold these standards. 

If you or your child have any further concerns or observe any suspicious activity, please do 

not hesitate to contact the school and to report it directly to the police by dialing 999.. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and your ongoing support in ensuring the safety 

and well-being of our students and each other. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr Owen Phillips 

Headteacher 


